DeSoto Fire District #2
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
December 14, 2022

Chairman Shepard Fields called the regular monthly meeting to order at 6:30pm on
Wednesday, December 14, 2022. The opening prayer was said by Chairman Fields with the
reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance to follow. Present, in addition to the Chairman, were Board
Commissioners Donnie Fisher, Kenny Sanchez, Chad Burford and Timmy Mclnnis.

The November minutes were approved with Fisher making the motion to accept and
Chad seconding the motion, all were in favor of the approval of minutes.

Stacie Crocker presented financial statements to which Fisher made a motion to approve
and Chad seconded, all were in favor.

When discussion was made about the chief committee update it was stated that all
resumes have been looked over and they were being looked over and meeting with potential
candidates.

The following has happened since the last meeting; furniture has been ordered and ready
for delivery for the building on 171. The fence at the station is in motion to be started in the next
couple weeks and the security system was installed. Online training is up and the employees
have been uploaded into the system and ready to start training.

The 2023-2024 budget was briefly discussed and decided to compare to last years budget
and adjust accordingly to be adjusted/approved in the January meeting.

Timmy Mclnnis submitted the November chief report that showed a total of 34 calls for
assistance in November. Also stated in the report were station updates: PIAL; FireServe did
hose testing on all fire hoses; only four (4) sections failed. Bans still need to be placed on
hydrants as well as needing paint. Tanker 2 had to get a small air leak fixed.

The $35.00 parcel fee is no longer in affect for Desoto Fire District 2.



